Friday 9th September 2022

NEWSLETTER

Archbishop Hutton's VC Primary School

a tree is known by its fruit





HM Queen Elizabeth II

1926 - 2022

On behalf of the staff and governors of Archbishop Hutton's, I'd like to pass on our sadness at the news of the death of Queen Elizabeth II this week. It was with much enjoyment, that we spent time this year celebrating her reign during the Jubilee celebrations. We have gathered as a school this morning, learning more about her life and holding a minute's silence. Without a doubt, we will continue to mark this moment in history over the following months and have encouraged the children to talk to a trusted adult if these events raise questions or cause them to be upset. Mr Pugh.

WELCOME BACK TO SCHOOL

Welcome back after the school holidays. We have had a superb start to the term and we are all excited to get going on the exciting work we have prepared for the children this year. Our school wide theme is based on Science and is all about Healthy Living and Bodies. As part of this, we will be learning about food and making healthy meals in DT. We also have a mental health Yoga day later in September to learn some mindfulness techniques. Our Paralympian visitor, will join us on Thursday 29th September to lead us through a sponsored PE session and tell us about the hard work it takes to become an international, medal winning athlete. Finally this half term, we will be having a whole school History based week, exploring the Victorians. We have a trip planned to the Beamish Living Museum, which will round off what looks to be another cracking half term at Archbishop Hutton's.

Meet My Child's Classteacher

Next Week, there is a chance for you to come into school next week and meet your child's teacher. The meetings will be held after school and give you the opportunity to learn about what is going to happen in school this year, understand our new approach to reading and ask any questions you may have.

The dates are:

Monday 12 Sept @ 3:30pm - Meet Mrs Gavriluk - Class 3 Tuesday 13 Sept @ 3:30pm - Meet Mrs Barclay - Class 1 Tuesday 13 Sept @ 3:30pm - Meet Mr McGurk - Class 4 Thursday 15 Sept @ 3:30pm - Meet Miss Hughes - Class 2



Dates and Events

September

Monday 12: Class 4 Swimming

Monday 19: School Council - Vote for Me hustings

Thursday 22: School Council elections

Tuesday 27: Play Leader applications in

Tuesday 28: Yoga Mental Health Day

Friday 30: Harvest and Celebration Assembly

October

Tuesday 4: Playleader interviews W/C 10: 1/2 Termly Attendance week W/C Monday 17: Victorian Week

November

Thursday 8th: Paralympian Visit

December

Thursday 1: Parent's Evening
Tuesday 13: KS1 Nativity - 2pm and 6pm
Wednesday 14: History Museum Afternoon
Friday 16: Carols, Parties and Most Improved
celebration

This year everyone will be trying to earn as many of our fantastic fruits awards as we can.

fantastic fruits









Sponsored Sports Event

We're very excited to be welcoming top athlete Stuart Robinson to our school on Tuesday 8th November 2022.



Stuart Robinson is a medal winning Paralympian and will be leading a sponsored fitness circuit with all pupils and will follow-up with a talk and question and answer session. The aim of the event is to inspire the pupils to be more physically active, but just as importantly to encourage them to discover and then pursue their passion in life. The event will both connect the pupils to an extraordinary athlete role model, and to raise money to improve physical activity for school, while also supporting both athletes and para-athletes.

We will send a sponsorship form home for your child to use in order to help raise money for the event. Please ensure that sponsorship forms and moneys are returned to the school office 1 week after the event has taken place. Please also make sure that your child/children come to school on the event day with their PE Kits! This should definitely be a terrific and memorable event.











WESTMORLAND COUNTY AGRICULTURAL SOCIETY

We had a great day at the Westmorland Show this week. Classes 3 and 4 visited a very wet showground on Thursday and enjoyed learning about the animals and taking part in games, crafts and challenges.









Remember you can make use of the Archbishop Hutton's Breakfast or After School Clubs if you need them. If you need more information, visit the Breakfast Club page on the website or contact Mrs Robinson in the office by phone or email -bursar@archbishophuttons.lancs.sch.uk